
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, December 8, 2014, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Don Richards, Jim Mentock, Steve Miller, Jim Hillberry, and J.R.  



  Gonzales.
                ABSENT:    Bryan Lee and Craig Sorenson

                ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, and Susanne Lee

Minutes
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the November 10, 2014 board meeting and the minutes of the November 10, 2014 executive session.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 10, 2014 board meeting and the minutes of the November 10, 2014 executive session as printed.  Second by J.R. Gonzales.  AYE:  Board Members:  Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills
A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the December 8, 2014 bills list totaling $50,297.96.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Don Richards made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by J.R. Gonzales.  AYE:  Board Members:  Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments
Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
Update of filter valve actuator replacement project
The Manager reported that the project is in progress as Basin Mechanical awaits delivery of the valve actuators in approximately one month. Filter valve actuator replacements can begin after January 5th and will be completed by late April. The Chief Plant Operator noted that Travis Conklin and Engineering Associates have done an excellent job on this project.

Update on the deep bed anode cathodic protection system project
The Manager reported that the project’s electrical work inside the plant would be started soon by Loren Hazel, Electrical Ally. The appraisal for the land acquisition for the project should be received today. 
Executive Session

Jim Mentock made a motion at 10:12 a.m. to go into Executive Session to discuss the land acquisition. Second by Jim Hillberry. AYE:  Board Members:  Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
The board returned to its regular meeting at 10:33 a.m. Don Richards made a motion to authorize the Chairman and the Manager to negotiate the purchase of property related to the deep bed anode cathodic protection system project not to exceed the amount discussed in the executive session and to authorize the Chairman to sign any paperwork related to such action. Second by Jim Mentock. AYE:  Board Members:  Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

LGLP board ballot

The Chairman read the ballot of the open positions. Don Richards made a motion to cast our ballot for Donna Geho for the special district position and for Brad Basse for the county commissioner position. Second by Jim Mentock. AYE:  Board Members:  Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

CPO Report
The Chief Plant Operator presented an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report. Production is in winter mode, with an average of 2.4 MGD for the next several months. Pipeline water loss has remained consistent. Chemical costs are down, though higher than last year due to treatment chemical cost increases. 
Manager’s Report
The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest for November was down to 0.2157% after the increased October interest of 0.4592%. The replacement plant truck was scheduled to have started assembly on  December 1st; the truck should be delivered in approximately three weeks. 
The AWWA journal published an article on reserves for public water systems. SMP is well within the ‘strong’ range described in the article. 

The Manager reported that Dossie Overfield retired from NRWD on December 5th. Jim Mentock reported that the replacement manager is Mike Mackey from Sheridan. He also noted that the proposed Northfork level one water usage study is defunct.
The Manager reported that as of last week, NRWD had hooked up 30 of the NorthEnd Water customers to the new system. They are in the process of disinfecting and flushing the remainder of the new pipeline prior to continuing with new connections, though not all NorthEnd customers will be connected to the system by the end of 2014.

Other Business
Jim Hillberry made a motion to authorize the purchase of a turkey or ham for the holidays for each employee. Second by Jim Mentock. AYE:  Board Members:  Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

At 11:06 a.m. Don Richards made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by J.R. Gonzales.  AYE:  Board Members:  Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.


Attest:    

Chairman

Secretary

